
MEMORANDUM 
 
August 27, 2014 
 
TO:  Honorable May and City Commissioners 
 
VIA:  Kenneth Fields, City Manager 
 
FROM:  Teresa Allen, Public/Support Services Administrator 
 
RE: Accept the grant offer from the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for Airfield 

Improvements Construction Phase at the Lake Wales Municipal Airport. 
 
SYNOPSIS:  The City Commission will consider accepting a grant agreement from the Federal 

Aviation Administration for the engineering construction phase for airfield improvements 
at the Lake Wales Municipal Airport for $2,480,010.00. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that the City Commission approve the following action: 
 

1. Accept the grant from the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for the engineering construction 
phase for airfield improvements at the Lake Wales Municipal Airport in the amount of 
$2,480,010.00. 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
August 2013 the City accepted a grant offer of $145,800.00 from the Federal Aviation Administration 
(FAA). This grant is specific to the rehabilitation of airport road, runway 24 safety area and taxiway A west 
realignment (design engineering phase) at the Lake Wales Municipal Airport. 
 
On August 25, 2014 the City received notification of an allocation of $2,480,010.00 from the Federal 
Aviation Administration (FAA). This grant is specific for the construction phase to rehabilitate runway 24 
safety area and taxiway A west realignment at the Lake Wales Municipal Airport. The City accepted the 
State share for this project on May 13, 2014 which included the rehabilitation of airport road. 
 
Acceptance of this offer will constitute a grant agreement by which the government will participate in the 
allowable cost of the project amounting to $2,480,010.00 (Federal Share). 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Funding is as follows: 
 
FAA   $2,480,010.00 (Fiscal year 2014) 
FAA  $150,000.00 (Fiscal year 2015) 
City  $146,112.00 (funds will be available in the 14/15 City budget) 
State  $146,112.00 
 
Project total: $2,922,234.00 
 
OTHER OPTIONS 
 
The City has already accepted funding from the FAA and FDOT for the design phase of the project. 
 
ATTACHMENT 
Grant acceptance agreement 
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